WORKSHOP RETREAT
SPECIAL MANTORVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2016
6:30 PM
1. Call to Order – Mayor Bradford called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Members Present: Chuck Bradford, Henry Blair, Don Hofstad, and Will Lambert.
Others Present: Gretta Becay, Scott Larsen, Patti Chilson and Cami Reber
2. Pledge of Allegiance - Done
3. New Business
a) 2017 Budget
Cami reviewed the 2017 Budget spreadsheet with the Council.  She made some adjustments to different line items based on some more actual numbers.  She noted that the City saved a significant amount of money with their health insurance renewal this year.  The preliminary budget shows a 7% increase to the levy.  She noted that the City Taxable Market Value has increased this year which helps keep the tax rate level with the increase.  Council discussed the budget as presented.  The Council would like to settle on the 3% levy increase.

b) 2017 Infrastructure/Other Projects

Projects for 2017 discussed include the widening of 10th Street as part of the water line project.  Council wants to see those numbers as part of the water line upgrade plans and specs report;  They want to start planning now for the SE Sewer Phase 1 – don’t wait until July when the plant is connected to Kasson.  They want to be ready to move forward with it when the time comes.  Discussion on Eagle Court and Golfview Road conditions.  These have been held off due to the future sewer line extension to those areas.  This will continue to be reviewed.  Discussion on water meter/transponder upgrades needed.  Staff will obtain a second quote.  

Scott asked about telescoping the sewer lines and he would like to budget to get those camera’d; they are estimating at $5,000.  They are suggesting that they split the City up into four sections and take a section or two each year.  Mayor Bradford and Member Blair noted that they thought you could save the pictures/video with this new camera.  Scott said he will check on it, he wasn’t aware you could.
4. Adjourn – The agenda was completed and the meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.   
